
PARENTS FORUM MEETING [AND RESPONSE FROM MRS SCOTT]

Friday 15 November: 9:30am: School Hall

MINUTES OF MEETING

Attending: 18 Parents

Apologies: Maitri Arya (Yr 1) and Amy Cervantes (Yr 5) 

Welcome

Julie Nelson Rhodes [JNR] welcomed all parents to the meeting and then gave a presentation of thanks to Ruth Ashby [RA] for all her hard work and commitment to the PF whilst acting as chair. 

Feedback to the school

• Anna-Karin Aksberg and RA gave feedback on their visit to the Infant School lunch and were very pleased with how it was being run. They reported that the children were being fed nutritional meals made from scratch by the cook and said children were encouraged to eat their food without being forced. They also observed that there was enough food, that the meal time wasn’t rushed and that water was available at the end of the meal.

RA added that any parent is welcome to visit at lunchtime: please book through the school office: max of two parents at any sitting.

[Mrs Scott welcomed the positive feedback and reiterated the school were happy for other parents to attend]

• Parents appreciated the mathematic displays and information at the recent Parents’ Evening. Plus the explanation of Mathletics in a recent school newsletter.

Feedback to the PF 

• Mrs Scott has spoken to the Governors who have agreed to survey current Nursery parents about the new Nursery model. 

· Parents with children already in school who have younger children who might attend Nursery in the future requested they also have input. [Mrs Scott said she was happy for parents with children already in the school who have younger siblings that may attend nursery in the future to have input].
• A big thank you from the school to all parents who helped raised money for the Year 6 PGL trip in November 2013. The amount was just right and allocated accordingly.

Request, suggestions and queries from parents

· Parents discussed having a community notice board put up outside the school playground.     Money will need to be raised to fund this, should the school and planning consents allow.
· [Mrs Scott said she was happy for a school noticeboard to be put up].
· Setting a Facebook page for the parents was also discussed: for sharing local events / ‘freecycle’-type giveaways / sharing general school information [ie parents required for reading]
· [Mrs Scott was happy for the Facebook page to go ahead]
• A suggestion was made that we should include hot packaged food in our cake sales at Parent Evenings: would help parents who have earlier time slots feed hungry children.

· Plans were made to potentially reinstate Cathedral Creative [CC] in the new year, Lucy Gregory (Yr 2) offered to head this project but needs at least 3 parents to support her. Hosting the CC at St. Hughes will be explored. Hire of space could be covered by voluntary donations. Class Reps were encouraged share this info with parents in order to build up a team.
· [Mrs Scott welcomed the return of Cathedral Creative].
· Parents discussed a Christmas collection for the teachers. It was also agreed that it would be nice if we had a general Christmas collection for the support staff i.e. the cook, admin staff etc. Sara Sutherland said how much all the staff appreciated any gift and that it was not expected. Collections will be at class’s discretion. Noted that this is mainly done at end of school year rather than at Christmas.
· [Mrs Scott supplied the names of all support staff].
· Ask the school if they would consider setting up the PGL payment plan earlier: ie after Easter break. 
· [Mrs Scott said she would ask for a payment plan for the next Year 6 PGL trip to be put in place after Easter for current Y5].
Ask the school to introduce Jo and explain the role of ‘the school home liaison officer’.

· [Mrs Scott said the role of the school’s Home Liaison Officer would be the subject of one of the school newsletters].
· Following on from the Mathletics explanation in the newsletter, parents asked if ‘Levels’ could be similarly explained.
· [Mrs Scott said this would also be explained in a school newsletter].
· Parents really appreciated the literacy and numeracy evenings that the school has hosted in the past and wondered if they could be held again?
· [Mrs Scott welcomed the feedback and thought another literacy and numeracy evening would be a good idea in the New Year. She thought they could be slightly different than the previous ones in that they could be tailored for each Year group].
Actions for the PF

• Ask if the School’s administration team could update the meeting’s minutes on the school website. [Mrs Scott said the latest minutes were now on the website]. 
• Class Reps to ask parents if they would like to volunteer to help sort and tidy books in the school library (a max. of 2 volunteers are needed on a weekly basis)

• RA to put together an initial copy of the Parent Skills Audit and share it with the rest of the parents. Going forward, parents were curious as to how this might be used and offered their support.

[Mrs Scott thought parents’ skills could be listed under Subject of expertise and teachers could call upon them when needed eg: artists could accompany school trips to the Tate Modern].

Community

• The six-weeks sports programme held at Marlborough Playground was a great success. The grounds will be closed for the next 8 weeks to undergo works. Sport will restart in the spring.

• Robes Sleep Out need more volunteers to take part.

• Daramombe School Fees: could Janice update RA and Naomi Siderfin as to current status. 

Fundraising

· An extended thanks was also given to everyone that contributed to the cake sale: £370 was made. Special thanks to Konditor & Cook: the school will send than thank you letter.
· [The thank you letter to Konditor & Cook has been sent].
• Christmas Fair: co-ordinated by Lucy Gregory and Clare Cassidy. All Class Reps to encourage their classes to run a stall/activity.

• Christmas is also a time for online shopping, so all Class Reps are encouraged to share the easyfundraising link: http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/cathedralprimarysouthwark
• As part of parent Paul Goode’s company’s CommScore’s Christmas Charity initiative, some parents have been baking cakes to sell on 15  Nov and 22 and 29 November.

• A pub quiz will be held in New Year

Date of next meeting

Second week of January: date TBC. A ‘Doodle’ has been sent out to secure the most popular date.

